



MACSWEST SEPTEMBER 2017 GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 1:00 PM, FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 2017 PALO VERDE ROOM: PALM RIDGE REC CENTER

I. The meeting was called to order by Chair Bill Turvin at 1:00 pm. Club members sang Happy Birthday to Earl Beck. Earl will be 98 on September 13. Three new members were introduced.

II. Bill called for approval of the May minutes. A motion was made and seconded to approve the May minutes as posted on the MacsWest website. The motion passed. Bill thanked the Hospitality Chair, Joyce Johnson for the refreshments. No money was spent from the \$5000 that was allocated for summer emergencies. The club still needs a Vice Chair for 2018. Monitors are desperately needed for September and October.

III. There was no treasury report from Patti Bagbey-Derrick, who was not at the meeting. \$34,417.56 was in the treasury as of April 30, 2017.

IV. Jean Christiansen announced that two classes are scheduled for September. Jean will teach Keyboard Shortcuts for the Mac on Tuesday, September 19 at 10 am. Wally Bock will teach Folders and Files-Mac Basics for Sierra on September 26 at 10 am. Both classes will be held in Room C. The fee is \$5.00 per class payable at the workshop by check only. To attend classes, members must have monitored this year or signed up to monitor.

V. Mary Haja substituting for Nancy Pines gave a report on the MacsWest Annual Picnic to be held on Tuesday, October 24 at 11:00am. The picnic will be held in Beardsley Park, Ramada 7. Sign-ups start Tuesday, September 19 and end Friday, October 13. Capacity is limited to 80.

VI. Bill called for a motion to have the club fund \$4.00 of the \$14.00 cost for each member. The motion was seconded and passed. Guests will pay \$14.00.

The next General Meeting will be at 1:00 pm, Friday, October 6, 2017, in the Palo Verde Room.

Respectfully submitted, Clyde Johnson, Secretary